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Newsletter:    31st March 2023     Issue:  26 

Letters sent home & e-School messages this week:  Vision Screening (Rec), Advanced Warning: 
Road Closure, School Finance, Trip to Black Park Forest School (Rec) 

Dear all, 
 

I’d like to start by saying how much we appreciate the support so many of you have come forward to 
offer following my letter about school finance. It is very much appreciated.  
Yesterday, our PTA led a thoroughly successful Easter egg hunt around our school. It was lovely to 
see so many children – young and old – enjoying searching for the clues. Thank you so much to the 
parents who supported by sending their children in to school with Easter eggs to contribute to the 
hunt, and to those who took part in the scavenger hunt. An enormous thank you to the hard work 
and dedication of the PTA for organising yet another successful event.  
 

Despite the hit and miss rainy weather this week, we were very pleased that two after school 
matches were able to take place. On Wednesday a team of predominantly Year 5 boys took on a 
confident Year 6 team from Ash Hill. Although the score was 4-1 to Ash Hill, the boys thoroughly 
enjoyed the game and were great ambassadors for our school. Similarly, on Thursday afterschool a 
mixed team from Y5 and 6 went to St John’s to play a netball match. The score was 1-1 for the 
majority of the match but unfortunately St John’s got a few last minute goals to leave the final score 
at 3-1. Mr Leslie and Mr Horlock were impressed with their impeccable behaviour and great 
sportsmanship.  
 

Congratulations to Year 4 for concluding our Spring term with their Easter assembly. It was great to 
see so many parents in school this morning, watching their children on stage. The singing and 
narrating of the Year 4 performers were outstanding; thank you to all involved in a wonderful 
performance.  
 

Last week I wrote about the choir performing at The Swan with their Energize concert. Photos have 
now been uploaded on the school website: https://www.highworth.bucks.sch.uk/web/news/189861 
 

Local residents continue to be upset by how a minority of our parents’ park in and around the school 
area. Residents have reported to us that their lawns have been driven over, and their driveways 
used/blocked on numerous occasions by a handful of Highworth parents. Please be considerate over 
where you park your car; thank you to the overwhelmingly large number of parents who do make 
considered choices over where to park. Hopefully once this showery season of rain has passed (we 
can but hope!) we will see an increase in the number of people either walking to school completely, 
or parking a few roads further away and walking the remainder of the way.  
 

We are currently advertising for a Learning Support Assistant on the Bucks jobs website.  If you are 
interested in working here please click the link below for information on how to apply: 
https://jobs.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/search/?query=Highworth&postcode 
 
 

And finally, I would like to wish you all a happy and restful Easter break. For those marking it, I wish 
you a blessed and Holy Easter. We look forward to seeing your children when school reopens on 
Monday 17th April. 
 

Clare Pankhania 

 

 

 

mailto:office@highworthcombined.co.uk
https://www.highworth.bucks.sch.uk/web/news/189861
https://jobs.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/search/?query=Highworth&postcode


 

PARENT ZONE 

ATTENDANCE  
 

The display board at the front of the 

school shows each year group’s weekly 

attendance. 
 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE TARGET IS 96% 
 

BEST ATTENDANCE:  97.6% 

(CLASS: 4C) 

WELL DONE 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE:  

93.3% 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES NEXT WEEK: 
 

Monday 17th April 

School open - start of the Summer Term  



 

 

 

 



 

 


